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And so, it begins... 

As 2019 opened Chuck & Robin relocated to a new 

missionary home. With prayer and patience, we 

found a very good location on the fringe of 

Quetzaltenango. We hired men and borrowed a 

pickup. With our belongings piled high and 

precariously balanced in the bed of the truck, 

(Guatemala style), we trundled over rough roads on 

the way to our new digs. 

Our new home is in a “colonia” with furrowed 

fields on three sides. A milk cow roams around 

behind our back wall mooing loudly, it’s not an 

unpleasant sound, simply the sound of home! 

New Ministry, Sharper 

Focus… 

For 12 years and counting, Chuck & Robin have 

used aircraft to advance the Kingdom of God in 

Guatemala. This February, C&R began missionary 

flight operations as international directors for SGSP 

Aviation Ministries, Inc.  

Pastor Larry from South Dakota has the distinction 

of being our first missionary passenger of the year, 

as he returned to Guatemala to train Guatemalan 

Bible students in practical ministry skills.  

 

 

Settling into our new missionary home, then only days 
later, heading stateside. 

 

Pastor Larry, SGSP’s first ministry flight for 2019. 
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Attention to detail 

Swimming in a sea of paperwork describes our first 

quarter in Guatemala & stateside. All this effort is 

to bring our ministry vision into full focus. As of this 

publishing, SGSP Aviation Ministries, Inc., awaits IRS 

designation as a 501.c.3 tax exempt nonprofit 

public charity. In the meantime, you are invited to 

continue giving, although no tax credit can be given 

until we receive the IRS green light 

Some Family Time 
While stateside, Chuck & Robin took time to just be 

grandparents for a week. We enjoyed spending time 

with our son-in-law Angel, daughter Rachael, and 

(especially) granddaughter Lylah, who is sharp as a 

tack & pretty as a pencil. Our missionary work in 

Guatemala is important to us, and so is our precious 

granddaughter.  

 

 

 

 

The Counsel of Many… 

Also accomplished while stateside, meetings with 

SGSP board members and volunteers in Texas, 

Oklahoma, and Arizona. We were able to personally 

connect with each support volunteer, talking over 

specific strategies for this year and beyond. Do you 

have a creative skill or ability? Consider how you 

can aid us in our mission and spread the word. 

Back in the Guatemala Skies 
After 30 days stateside we sensed it was 

time to return to Guatemala. Without 

missing a beat, we were back in the air and 

back to the Fathers business. Please 

continue to pray, give, and agree with us as 

we seek new ways to Serve God by Serving 

His People! 
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